
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
Dear Malvern Families, 

What an exciting week we’ve had at school! 

The week began with a bang as pupils across all year groups took part in the Times Tables England Rocks                

competition. Our pupils never fail to amaze us with their enthusiasm and effort and I’m pleased to report that 

their endeavour paid off. Malvern finished in first place nationally  with 1,726,024 questions answered                      

correctly by pupils. Amazingly, we also had four classes in the top ten performing classes nationally. On 

Wednesday, pupils celebrated by attending school dressed in an ensemble befitting a Times Table Rock star. 

Today, we kept the celebrations going while raising awareness for the Children In Need charity. Pupils across 

all year groups enjoyed to opportunity to take on an inflatable obstacle course to celebrate our success. It was 

a pleasure to see children having such a fun time at the end of another busy but fulfilling week at Malvern. 

Have a great weekend! 

Mr James  

Headteacher 
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Jam the T Rex 

Last week, year one pupils delighted in their                                     
opportunity to meet Jam the T-Rex. Children learnt 
what tyrannosauruses liked to eat and how they 
were able to sniff out their prey.  
 
Pupils also got to meet some baby dinosaurs and 
helped one of them learn how to fly. Some of lucky 
pupils even got to star in and direct their very own 
green screen mini movie.  

Animals Take Over 

Last week, children in our early years welcomed 
some very special visitors. In nursery, our youngest 
learners were excited to meet, name and describe 
the different animals. These included: an owl,                      
hedgehog, mouse and even a hairy tarantula! The fun 
continued when reception pupils used their                                     
investigation skills to describe and sort nocturnal and 
diurnal animals. 

Journey into Space 

On Wednesday, year five pupils enjoyed a voyage 

into deep space when the Wonder Dome visited    

Malvern. Pupils were transported into the solar     

system, discovering conditions on other planets and 

questioning the possibility of life beyond our own 

planet. Did you know that astronauts will soon visit 

The Moon again to explore the possibility of liquid 

water below the surface?  

National Champion  

We are immensely proud of Evie in Year 4.  Last 

week, Evie was crowned KUGB 2022 National Youth 

Champion. It is fantastic to see Malvern children 

demonstrating their skill and resilience at a national 

level.    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Value - #TogetherStronger 

Once again we have been overwhelmed by the kindness and generosity displayed by the team at Next Energy.  

Lee, who is the owner and a former Malvern pupil, continues to provide opportunities for Malvern pupils by                   

offering financial support and opportunities to attend ticketed events.  This week, Lee’s team donated                                                                              

hundreds of gifts to support our Santa Spectacular event in December.  We continue to be very grateful to 

have Lee and Next Energy as a part of our Malvern family.   

We also like to extend our thanks to Whittaker’s Garden Centre in Prescot who visited school this week to                               

donate a selection of Christmas gifts and decorations.  These items will support our festive events at  school. 

Again, we feel very fortunate to have such committed community partners.  

 

 

 

 

 

Reception Class Admissions 2023  

If your child’s date of birth falls on or between 1 September 2018 and 31 August 2019, now is the time to                   
apply for reception class place in school for September 2023.  Everyone must apply between 12 September 
2022 and 15 January 2023 by completing the application form of the Local Authority in which you live. 

If you require any support please contact Knowsley Admissions Team via the contact details below: 

Email:  schooladmissions@knowsley.gov.uk 

Telephone : 0151 443 5142/5143  

 

  

 

World Cup 2022 

As many of you will be aware, the World Cup starts this Sunday.  During the 
competition, if England are playing during the school day, pupils will have the 
opportunity to show their support by listening to or watching the matches live 
in their classroom.  This will done alongside regular curriculum work so that                                         
children who do not wish to participate can continue with their  learning.   
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Attendance League Standings  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

#In2Win 
 

 
Attendee of the Week 

        We are delighted to announce that the Attendee of the Week award  

goes to El-Sia!  She has made a massive effort to be in school, and on 

time, every day since September.  El-Sia has even attended  appointments 

within the day, but still returned to school and carried on with her day.  

El Sia is making lots of progress in school, and it is a joy to watch her grow 

every day. Well done, El Sia - keep up all the hard work! 

Weekly  School 

Attendance  

96% 

Overall School 

Attendance  

96.2% 

HOT Winners 

Emma H  Polly J 

Hollie D   Jessica B 

Mason M ` Holly P  

Lylah G   Jessica C 

POSITION TEAM  PLAYED WON DRAW Points 

1 O’Briens Lions 9 7 0 22 

2 The Bull-Dogs 9 7 0 21 

3 The Ferocious Phillips Crew 9 6 0 20 

4 Byrne’s Bandicoots 9 6 0 20 

5 Resilient Reception 2 9 5 0 20 

6 Mighty Murphys 9 5 0 20 

7 Fiery Frasers 9 4 0 19 

8 Matthew’s Magicians 9 4 0 15 

9 Hayes Hedgehogs 9 5 0 15 

10 The Pyne Patrol 9 4 0 14 

11 Worthington’s Warriors 9 4 0 12 

12 Resilient Reception 1 9 3 0 9 

13 Davo’s Dinos 9 1 0 5 

14 Brown’s Busy Bees 9 1 0 3 


